

Severn Trent PO Box 407 Darlington DL1 9WD

Dear Sir / Madam

Dodderhill Parish Council would like to upgrade the allotments within the parish. On inspection to ascertain the work that needs to be undertaken, we have discovered a water tap that is supplying water to the allotment. We have no idea where this water supply is coming from.



There are several ideas floated as to where the source is

- 1. The local Village Hall.
- 2. A local property of the other side of the field.
- 3. A brine source / bore spring within the field.
- 4. Linked to the cattle water source in the next field

We would be grateful is you are able to help us resolve the source of this water because it is obviously important that we can be assured that the water is safe to use.

The allotments are on the recreational field at the top of School Road, Wychbold WR97PU.

This recreational area used to be part of Wychbold Hall Estate and we have been informed that there is some covenant regarding the supply of water to the cattle trough in the next field however we would be grateful if you can provide us of any details you may have on this.

The project we are undertaking is guided under conservation and environmental protection. We feel as part of this project that any water supply provided needs to be protected against wastage. The project is looking to put taps, locks, and meters on every allotment to prevent wastage of water and therefore we would be grateful if you would be able to support this project in any way.

Sincerely,

Carole Hirst

Clerk and RFO to Dodderhill Parish Council Carole Hirst 1a Church Walk, Areley Kings, Stourport on Severn, Worcestershire, DY13 0A